डॉ. राकेश गुप्ता, आई.ए.एस. राष्ट्रपति के अपर सचिव

Dr. Rakesh Gupta, i.a.s.Additional Secretary to the President



राष्ट्रपति भवन, नई दिल्ली-110004 RASHTRAPATI BHAVAN New Delhi - 110004

D.O. No. 1-DS(RC)/2023 25th January, 2023

Dear Vice Chancellor/Director.

You may be aware that the Gardens in Rashtrapati Bhavan are open to the public for about a month during February-March every year. To encourage and enable more people to visit and enjoy the beauty of rare varieties of flowers and plants, it has been decided this year to open the Gardens of Rashtrapati Bhavan for the public for two months from 31 January to 31 March, 2023 under the outreach programme, "Udyan Utsav-I, 2023".

I would like to urge you to fully utilize this opportunity and encourage faculty and students of various colleges affiliated with your University/Institution to visit "Udyan Utsav-I, 2023" in Rashtrapati Bhavan, which I am sure, will be a treat to their eyes. Along with the Gardens they can visit Rashtrapati Bhavan Museum also.

For any further details/ information in the matter your office may contact Smt. Rubina Chauhan, Deputy Secretary, President's Secretariat (Mobile No. 9205855997, E-mail ID: udyanutsav-rb@rb.nic.in).

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

(Dr. Rakesh Gupta)